VILLAGE OF MAMARONECK

          REGULAR MEETING

BOARD OF TRAFFIC COMMISSIONERS

JUNE 10, 2009

PRESENT:

Myron Tannenbaum, Chairman




John Barney




Joseph Castellani




Harry Hazelwood




Rod Brendolan, Fire Department Liaison







Tyron Davis, Police Department Liaison

ABSENT:

Joseph Mazzullo



Carlo Reca

RECORDING

SECRETARY:
Anne Hohlweck

CALL TO ORDER

Chairman Tannenbaum called the Regular Meeting to order at 7:34 p.m.

OLD BUSINESS
HANDICAPPED PARKING SPACE ON CARPENTER PLACE
No appearance.  
At the May 13, 2009 meeting, Ms. May requested a handicapped parking space in front of her residence.  Dr. Tannenbaum asked that she return to the June 10 meeting and bring a property survey for the front of the house at 810 Carpenter Place, Village of Mamaroneck.
446 BEACH AVENUE
The Traffic Commission approved ‘No Parking six feet away from the driveway, facing driveway to the right on Orchard Street’.

DRAFT MAY MINUTES
The following correction was made to the May 13, 2009 Minutes as follows:

Page 3, Motion- line 3 change to Beach Avenue.

**  
  MR. CASTELLANI MOVED TO APPROVE THE MINUTES AS CORRECTED.

**

MR. BARNEY SECONDED.

**       MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.

NEW BUSINESS  

The following requests were made to the Village, and reviewed by the Mayor and Board at the 
June 1, 2009 Work Session.
The Traffic Commission was asked to review the following:

TRAFFIC RESOLTUIONS 
Request by Nana’s Kids to amend un-metered parking time limits on Van Ranst Place from 1 hour, to 3 or 4 hours.  The Mayor and Board are fine with extending the hours and installing meters.  This is delegated to the Traffic Commission for review and recommendation.
Mr. Hazelwood said there are no meters on Van Ranst Place on the West Side, and it is a reasonable request to have meters installed. 
Mr. Brendolan said that Van Ranst parking was repealed on 4/26/2004. Mr. Hazelwood added that the signs were never taken down.  Mr. Hazelwood said the signage says 90 minutes parking.  Nana’s Kids has requested to extend the parking to three to four hours.  

The Traffic Commission will do a site visit of Van Ranst Place ‘west side’ and discuss at the  next scheduled meeting.
Library Lane:
a. Request by LMC Studios and businesses along Library Lane to add parking on Library Lane for use by patrons;

Dr. Tannenbaum said there is parking on one side only.  Discussion followed on adding parking on the right side on Library Lane.
Mr. Hazelwood said to have the fire department look at it. 

Mr. Barney said that the police officers could have a problem when they come out of the parking lot.  Mr. Brendolan said that parking on one side is enough.  

(The Traffic Commissioners left the meeting for fifteen minutes to visit the site.)

Upon return, it was decided that four parking spaces are to be added.

**
MR. CASTELLANI MOVED TO APPROVE FOUR PARKING SPACES. 

TWO PARKING SPACES TO BE ADDED ON THE EAST SIDE OF LIBRARY LANE GOING SOUTH OF THE ENTRANCE TO THE THEATRE, TO THE UNDERGROUND PARKING – THE TWO PARKING SPACES  ARE TO BE  IMMEDIATELY NORTH OF THE UNDERGROUND PARKING; AND 
TWO PARKING SPACES BY THE LMC STUDIO ON THE EAST SIDE OF THE STREET GOING SOUTH.
**
MR. BRENDOLAN SECONDED.

**
MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.

b. Request by LMC Studios to change the senior bus parking space on Library Lane to a loading/unloading space. This is delegated to the Traffic Commission for review and recommendation.

Traffic Commission has noted that there is no senior bus parking space on Library Lane.  Library Lane, however, does have a loading and unloading space.  More information is needed.
Informational:
The Bus stop relocation on Mamaroneck Avenue by Elliott Avenue, down to near Jimmy’s Pizza, caused a hardship in the elimination of 2-3 public parking spaces.  Requesting a review by the County DOT, they agreed and Excelsior Garage has no objection to moving the bus stop up in front of the garage along Mamaroneck Avenue, which also does not eliminate any parking spaces.

Dr. Tannenbaum said he talked to the Village Manager.  There is no issue in moving the bus stop to the front of Excelsior Garage.  By doing so, no parking spaces will be eliminated.

**
MR. BARNEY MOVED TO APPROVE THE RELOCATION OF THE BUS STOP IN FRONT OF EXCELSIOR GARAGE ON MAMARONECK AVENUE.

**
MR. CASTELLANI SECONDED.

**
MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.

Two additional bus stop reviews are being performed by the County DOT – one on Mamaroneck Avenue at Old White Plains Road, and the other on Mamaroneck Avenue by the train bridge.  The County will be submitting a letter to formalize what their requests will be in regard to theses locations.

The Board will discuss upon receipt of the County’s letter, as more information is needed.
ADJOURNMENT

**
MR. BARNEY MOVED TO ADJOURN THE MEETING.

**
MR. BRENDOLAN SECONDED.

**  
MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:35 p.m.
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